July 14, 2011 – Information Provided to Local Media

Subject:               Equipment fire at Porter, Texas, substation

Media:                 KRIV-FOX 26; KHOU-11 (CBS affiliate); KTRK-13 (ABC affiliate); KXLN Univision 45 (Spanish language station)

Background:       Equipment at a bulk substation in Porter  serving Montgomery County caught fire early this morning, causing a dramatic blaze that captured the attention of the Houston media market, one of which had a helicopter on sight capturing video of the fire.

Response:           Reporters were told that at about 6:10 a.m. this morning, a piece of equipment at our substation located in Porter, Texas, caught fire. The fire, although dramatic in appearance, involved one portion of a piece of equipment that is designed to help keep voltage steady. No power outages resulted and none are expected. The fire is being allowed to burn itself out with appropriate fire/safety people on hand to ensure it does not spread, particularly in light of the high heat/extreme drought situation we are in. Also, there is no threat to adjacent equipment in the substation. We do have an employee on hand who is serving as incident commander, coordinating efforts between the company and emergency responders. At this time, we do not have information regarding cause and further investigation will have to wait until it is safe to do so.


